Moscow Food Co-op Board of Directors Monthly Meeting

October 12, 2010
6:00 pm

Present: Bill Beck, Kimberly Vincent, Andrika Kuhle, Mark Mumford, Sheryl Hagen-Zakarison, Donal Wilkinson,  Kenna Eaton (GM), Kay Keskinen (Facilitator), Christine Locker (Admin. Assist.)

Absent: Jamie Bentley, Department Manager

Items Discussed:

Check In

Member Forum

· At 6:05, no members were present to speak.

Consent Agenda

· Minutes: Motion to approve, seconded, passed (6-0)

· ACTION: Christine will note in September minutes that Sheryl volunteered to be on the food committee for the November retreat.

· GM Compliance Report: Concern that interpretation didn't fit the proof provided by the GM; report is much broader than the bolded statement; “strengthen inner connectivity” should probably be within the bolded statement

· GM wanted to show all the programs that bring value to the members; GM suggestion to work on B7 at some point in time because they do change over time

· ACTION: Bylaw & Policy will look at Policy B7.

· Comment for spreadsheet: Can't help but be impressed by growth

· Motion to accept the report and find it in compliance, seconded, passed (6-0)

· GM Financials & Operations: May be time to revisit what information the BOD members want to receive from the GM.

· ACTION: Professional Development will work on putting together an electronic workshop (at least an hour).

· Motion to accept the reports are in compliance, seconded, passed (6-0)

Announcements & Action Item Follow-Up

· Action Items: Executive Committee is meeting Monday, October 18th  to discuss the GM evaluation and benefits package.

· Announcement: Andrika attended the last manager's meeting, where they discussed problem solving; she would like if Theresa could send these notes to the BOD.  Annie Pollard also attended a communication workshop on how different generations communicate

· ACTION: Kenna will put these notes on the Wiki.

Confirm Agenda

Business Agenda

Retreat Arrangements:

· Kim and Kenna met to discuss budgets; suggestion to attach either budget estimates or a total dollar amount to each committee. 

· ACTION: Christine will compile all committee goals into one document.

· Jessica will be facilitating; we can begin compiling an agenda soon

· Schedule the wolf tour after lunch on Saturday for three hours; can arrange for the deli to make us sack lunches to take with us for that afternoon

· Think about what kind of educational resources (books, instructors, etc.) everyone will need for  committee goals and notify the Professional Development committee

· Budget preferences: Can take a percentage of sales and create a pool to be divvied up OR we can say each committee gets x amount per month

· Around $20,000 set aside

· Food committee should start planning; suggestion that food committee should also plan games

· need wolf information ASAP so Jessica can make the agenda

· ACTION: Christine will create a sheet of who volunteered to drive and how many people they can take.

Semi-Annual Meeting Follow-Up

What did you find most effective about the meeting?  Any suggestions (dos or don'ts, what did or didn't work)?

· Attendance was high – 75 people

· Some members left because it wasn't a kid-friendly event; next time, either organize a kids' activity or say that it's a business meeting, not a family event

· Suggestion to have a kids' activity in a separate area because it's important for people to be able to bring their children if they want to.

· Think it works well to have a meal (food was great this time); better to have it as more of a business dinner than a party

· Liked having members give Breakfast with the Board suggestions

· Good idea to report on what the BOD has learned from BWB; also have committees report as part of the annual report

· One meeting could focus more on the annual report, while one could focus on the committee reporting

· Could also accomplish committee reporting with poster boards around the room

· Member surveys were a great idea because members were able to give the Co-op feedback; having people work together on these also worked very well

· Possibly find a piece of business every year to vote on

· Concerted effort to update the mailing list

· Pacing of the meeting was perfect, language was good

· In the future, should be a bit more careful about how we present certain issues because we did get some negative feedback about elections

Nominations and Elections Campaigning

· Long and varied discussion about election issues, specifically the use of a candidate ranking matrix, conflict of interest form, candidate code of conduct, and the rewriting and amendment of policy D9

· Need to be sure we use the phrase “candidate orientation,” not “candidate interview”

· Board is in agreement that they need a very strong conflict of interest form that candidates must sign before they can run.

· May be necessary to add a definition of the phrase “conflict of interest”

· The only candidates who will be prevented from running are those who cannot accept or who are found to be in violation of the code of conduct and/or the conflict of interest forms

· Board is in agreement that the candidate ranking matrix may be appropriate in some situations but not this one

· Very difficult for anybody to evaluate someone on the matrix criteria in 15 or 20 minutes; matrix will either be biased or incomplete

· We need to provide members with objective information and educate members on what makes a good BOD member; provide them with the tools to evaluate candidates for themselves

· Suggestion to have candidates answer the matrix questions on their own after orientation and have those answers available for members to review

· Important that candidates address the specific questions that are being asked on the candidate forms

· ACTION: Kim will find PowerPoint from March annual meeting; have someone on the elections committee pull five points into prose and share it with members.

· The Board decided that the Elections/Nominations committee will be responsible for assembling a pool of candidates (not a slate), and the BOD as a whole will not play any part; D9 is going to Bylaw & Policy to make the policy reflect this decision.

· Rush the rewrite of D9 and the formation of a campaign policy; this month's newsletter has the summary of the BWB campaign feedback.

Green Commerce

· Over the last year, Green Commerce has been working to identify and collect perspectives on what is local – what's working and what could work better.

· The notes in the BOD packet are a summary of what's been done over the past year; store is selling local goods but producers and managers pointed out a lack of consistency – don't know the ground rules and have no clear communication

· Recommendations are mostly things that need to be implemented in the store at the staff level; Sequoia and Kenna are already incorporating a lot of these changes in the store

· Buying guidelines are up in time for the holiday season (grocery, mercantile, working on meat, produce already has guidelines)

· Create consistent guidelines for vendors about what our expectations are; posted on the website

· Panhandle Bread was the first vendor to use it; will be alternating days with Sage Bakery

· Having guidelines makes for an objective system; goal is to make more professional vendors and become an incubator for local goods

· Green Commerce recommends that the GM set up goals for carrying local goods; base question was “What is local?”

· One thing Green Commerce felt strongly about was making sure that there's some way to encode these recommendations in policy.

· Recommendation to BOD is that they adopt policy to enshrine a process to ensure that local goods are carried in the store

· If the BOD were to adopt this as policy, where would it go?

· May be premature to put this before the BOD because we need to give thought as to where it would go

· General consensus that this should be sent to Bylaw & Policy to further flesh it out and figure out where to place it

· Want to take a retreat in the spring to rewrite the policy manual to say “The GM shall not”  

· Does fit in with the new ends, and don't want new policy to duplicate anything

· Green Commerce wants to put in a system to ensure the ends are met

· Bylaw would need to make sure that Green Commerce is convinced that a policy is necessary

· General consensus that this should be sent to Bylaw & Policy


Adjourned at 8:13 pm

Minutes recorded by Christine Locker

Signature of Board President
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